Greetings my fellow Alta Sierra Country Club Members!

We are waiting to hear that we are to receive our 55 new carts this week, we really need them and hope that is a real date. Brian and his staff have been working very hard trying to keep our carts running but some of them are just done.

Sean has left the building as our superintendent. He is now retired and ready to start playing more golf and doing less work. Bob, our new superintendent, and his crew are doing a great job of cleaning up around our tees and trying to get some areas on our course to grow grass. This is not going to be easy, but they are trying.

I am stepping down as your president at the end of the year as well as some other members that will be leaving the board. That said, we need to find members that want to help keep us on the right path. I sent out a blast this week describing what is required to become eligible. Please let Becky know that you want to be considered for a place on the board and please give or send your resume to Becky at

beckycardin@yahoo.com

What's next:

Going Solar? K-12 Solar Company presented a proposal a few months ago. We are in contact with our K-12 contact, Joel Carr, He is redoing the proposal without putting panels on our roof, and he just informed me today that we will still be working at a 100% because they will be using more efficient panels. He is to give us a letter stating that if or when we refinance, they will remove their deed of trust allowing us to refinance if we need to and then they will then re-record their deed of trust. As soon as we receive the new sketch, I will send it out to you.

Roxanne Cole, our event coordinator has booked many events during the holiday season as well as the first part of next year. We hope this keeps going throughout the year.

The restaurant is working well for lunches, but we still have staff issues to work through for dinner events. We need to keep supporting our restaurant, so come on in, and have lunch with us.

Bingo is going like gang busters, and we hope to continue this event. We had our first Trivia night thanks to Joel Byers, and it was a great success, so we are adding this to our monthly schedule, so sign up and have fun. I have a karaoke machine that I will be donating to the club so we can have a karaoke night and maybe bring back taco Tuesday. We will see.

We're excited about all the great things that are happening for our Alta Sierra family and we hope you are too. See you at the Club!

Charlie Ewing

President